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COMMUNITIES AND POPULATION HEALTH SDP

Date of last meeting: 9" March 2022

CURRENT ISSUES OF CONCERN/CHALLENGES REQUIRING SUPPORT FROM THE SDP CHAIRS
EXECUTIVE:

n/a
Follow up action agreed by the SDP CHAIRS EXECUTIVE following 15" March meeting:

n/a

MAIN CURRENT FOCUS OF THE SDP

Development and delivery of actions within the Strategic Action Plan which have been aligned to the public
health priorities.

PROGRESS UPDATE (INCLUDING AREAS OF SUCCESS)
Since the last CP Board, there have been two meetings of the SDP — 26" January and 9" March.

Strategic Action Plan

A refresh of the strategic action plan has now been carried out and a refined plan has been presented to
SDP members. The new plan aligns itself to population health needs and the Public Health Priorities for
Scotland and makes reference to linkages across other strategic areas within the CPP and how they too link
to the public health priorities. The strategic action plan now has four priority areas of:

We support our communities to support the wellbeing of those most in need;

We support our communities to be mentally well and resilient;

We support our communities to be physically active and well; and

We support our community planning system to generate wellbeing across all work.

The SDP has highlighted a number of cross-cutting priority areas for reflection as part of the strategic
planning process for the SDP. Following the meeting on the 9" March, some further refinements will be
made to the plan, and the SDP will now consider performance monitoring of the plan.

Locality Model

Discussion has taken place within the SDP in relation to a move to a locality model, thinking about ‘place’
and the concept of 20-minute neighbourhood. At the last meeting, this discussion extended into Caring for
Ayrshire and the opportunity that this could bring about around by collectively working together on co-
location, climate change (as highlighted within the Ayrshire Officers Network) and the provision of services
that are accessible to as many people as possible. Discussion on this will continue however it was
acknowledged that a briefing on the progress of Caring For Ayrshire should take place with Community
Planning Board members (and this is being considered by the Caring For Ayrshire Project Implementation
Team).
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Social Isolation and Loneliness Subgroup

The Social Isolation and Loneliness Subgroup recently hosted a webinar (10" March) with a focus on
kindness, compassion and social isolation. The purpose of the webinar was to reflect on kindness,
compassion and social isolation in relation to impact, cause, opportunities, existing responses and our
strategic approach; and to identify broader allies and opportunities within larger settings and wider
organisations. The next stage, with the help from feedback during the webinar, is to develop ideas and
actions to inform next iteration of Social Isolation Strategy and Implementation Plan — a priority area within
the Local Outcomes Improvement Plan.

KEY ISSUES
e Continued development of the app for natural health activities;
e Wider integration of place plans within the CPP;
e Completion of Position Statements by subgroups; and
e Refresh of the Strategic Action Plan.

UPDATE ON ACTION TO SUPPORT THE LOIP/PLACE PLANS

Both the Dementia and Social Isolation and Loneliness Implementation Plans continue to progress.
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